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August 2019
P2/3SY Newsletter
Dear Parents and Carers,

Welcome to Primary 2 and Primary 3! You will find us in Room 8 and the children will be coming in the door at the side of the building beside the car park. All of the children have come in confidently, ready to learn and to make new friends. 
As you will be aware, we job share this class, and we see this as twice as much passion and twice as many brilliant learning ideas! Mrs Storey will be teaching the class on Monday and Tuesday and Mrs Young will be in class on Wednesday, Thursday & Friday.
As you will now be aware, Mrs Young is leaving Fishermoss in September, and Mrs Bloice will take on her hours on Wednesday, Thursday and Friday. In order to make this transition as smooth as possible, Mrs Young and Mrs Bloice will be team-teaching on Thursday mornings.
Lunchtime
All pupils in school will now have the same lunch hour which is 12.20 – 1.20pm. P2 pupils will go straight for their lunch at 12.20pm. P3 pupils will go out to play first then will be called into school by the bell when there is space in the hall.
Resources

The children should come to school with a sharp pencil and a rubber so that that are always ready to begin learning. They should also bring a water bottle to keep those bodies and brains hydrated. Children should also ensure that their green folder and diary are going to and from home and school every day in order to support homework and communication.
The children need to bring in a pair of clean indoor shoes, and a painting apron or old shirt would be very useful for keeping uniforms clean during art lessons.
Reporting to Parents/Carers

Please remember to regularly check your child’s diary for communication from school. If you are sending in a note with your child in the diary please encourage them to bring the note to the class teacher. We encourage the children to begin to develop some independence and to be responsible for their belongings as much as possible.

The children will also be bringing home their Learning Celebration books with examples of work from school of which they are particularly proud. We encourage you to chat about the work and then to return the book and any work within a week. This is another important part of the school reporting process.
As last year, we will be completing the “Effort, Attitude and Behaviour” section of your child’s diary 4 times a year at the end of each term. We will also complete the “Interim Report” sections in the diary in January.  Please look out for these and we encourage you to take part in our reporting format by completing the parent comment section. The more formal written report will be sent out in May.
Gym
The children require gym kit which should consist of dark shorts, a white t-shirt and gym shoes. These will be kept in school and sent home periodically for a clean! 

The children have gym with Mrs Storey on a Tuesday and with Mrs Young on a Thursday. This term we are focussing on moving around the hall safely and throwing and catching.  On these days it would be helpful if children didn’t wear jewellery to school especially earrings.

Maths
It is so important that children become confident and secure in the foundations of maths and so we would ask for your help with this at home. This term we will be working on recognition and formation of numbers to 100 (P2s) and numbers to 1000 (P3s). You can help by talking about these kinds of numbers in general life activities. Repetition helps build confidence! The children will also be looking at measuring length and area as part of our topic work. Remember that the children have their own log in details for SumDog – they love using it in school!
Specialists
The class will have some time with Mrs Ruxton on a Tuesday learning French. As you will be aware, French is regularly taught throughout the week as one of our 1+2 languages but the time on a Friday will allow for some deeper learning and practice.
French

As well as learning French with Mrs Ruxton, the children will be using the morning and classroom routines to develop basic vocabulary linked to numbers, colours, the weather and the date. We also will be singing songs and hearing stories in French.
Our Class Topic

Our topic learning this term will be done through Houses and Homes. We will be developing skills in technology as we consider how homes are built, and social studies as we learn about our community and our part in it.
If anyone is, or knows, a builder that would be willing to come in and talk to the children please do get in touch! We’d love to have someone in to demonstrate how to build a wall!

We would also like to make a request for junk materials (e.g. boxes, cartons, tubs, etc… made from cardboard or plastic) which we can use for building houses.
Literacy

In P2/3 we will be using Big Writing strategies to support the teaching of writing. Big Writing looks at VCOP - vocabulary, connectives, openers and punctuation. We will look at vocabulary and punctuation this term, as well as practising spelling of common words.
The children will have the opportunity to take books out of the school library and to access books about houses and homes in the class library. Our focus for reading is giving detailed descriptions of the pictures in their reading books and decoding the trickier words. We will also be working on remembering those tricky words!
Health & Wellbeing
The children will be learning about hand-washing, and staying safe in the home and on a building site, which ties in with our topic. They will also continue to develop skills in resilience through BounceBack, with a particular focus on “Bucket Filling” which involves building up our friends with positive comments and acts of kindness.
Homework

The new sound for P2s will be given out on a Monday and we ask that you try some of the active spelling activities at home throughout the week. The P3s will take home their spelling words on a Monday and should practise them throughout the week, using a different active spelling task each week and ticking them off. They will be tested on their words on the following Monday.
Any additional homework will be issued on a Friday and will include maths activities and Big Talk activities. These should be completed and homework diaries signed for the following Wednesday.
Please do contact us with any questions or concerns regarding homework.
Dates for the Diary

Wed 21st Aug – Term 1

Wed 4th Sept – Pupil Staff Council AGM (7pm)

Mon 23rd Sept – HOLIDAY
Fri 27th Sept – School Sponsored Walk (2pm)

Wed 2nd Oct – Parent Consultations (6-8.30pm)

Thurs 3rd Oct - Parent Consultations (3.45-6.15pm)

Thurs 10th Oct – Last Day of Term 1 for pupils

Fri 11th Oct – INSET Day

Wed 6th Nov – “Show & Tell” Evening (6-7pm)

Mon 19th Nov – Class Assembly (2.45pm)

Weekly Highlights

Monday

Assembly

Tuesday 
Writing

PE

Wednesday
Miss Sang (Loose Parts)

Thursday
PE

Friday

Golden Time

Our Class Charter
The children worked together to think about our rights and how we can ensure these rights for everyone in our class. We all have the right to:
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· be happy

· be safe

· be able to learn

We have agreed that, to do this,:

· We will all persevere
· We will keep our classroom & school tidy
· We will have a monster-free classroom

· We will be kind to each other

· We will try out best to do good work
· We will pay attention to the teacher

· We will listen to each other

Please remember to discuss the Fishermoss Golden Rules with your child and sign the copy in their diary.

Please don’t hesitate to get in contact with the school with any concerns and we will get in touch as soon as we can.

Yours sincerely,

Jenny Storey & Alyson Young
